

FIELD ADDRESS PO Box 6 Bernalillo NM 87004 Tel 505.867.9038 rodneylane@mwbm.org

HOME CHURCH Rock Springs Baptist Church 1567 Rock Springs Rd Kingsport TN 37664 Tel 423.349.7110 Pastor: Dr. Edward C. Dillowe

BIRTHDAYS Rodney 9/22 Amanda 4/23 Katie 3/12 Joshua 11/20

Anniversary 1/25



Mission Board Macedonia World Baptist Missions PO Box 519 Braselton GA 30517 Tel 706.654.2818



"Yea, so have I strived to preach the gospel, not where Christ was named, lest I should build upon another man's foundation: But as it is written, To whom he was not spoken of, they shall see: and they that have not heard shall understand." Romans 15:20-21 Dear Prayer Partners,

September - December 2020

Greetings from the Land of Enchantment! Thank you so much for your prayers! We praise the Lord for His faithfulness this year! It has been a busy year for the Lord and for His church.

In House Services Still Limited

I mentioned in our last prayer letter that due to the COVID restrictions in place for our state, our congregation has not been able to meet at regular capacity. We are still doing weekly conference calls to meet for announcements, prayer, and worship. We are holding discipleship classes as regularly as possible each week and we have a small Bible -Study group that meets on Saturdays. We are still praying for the Lord to bless spiritually, financially and numerically.

Online-Services Are Still Pushing Forward

We are receiving good feed-back each week from our online services. We praise the Lord for what He's doing. We are still working to produce Sunday School classes and weekly messages in English and in Spanish. Many have contacted me to let me know what a blessing it's been to them to see what's going on at the church. Many are encouraged weekly by the messages and lessons coming out of the church. I met a lady a couple weeks ago in town. Her family just moved here from Texas and is looking for a home church. They want to attend. I pray they'll get in. We have been contacted by a missionary working in the area. He moved here from South Dakota. He is a widower working to reach the seniors in our nursing homes. He is also looking for a church home.

Please Continue to Pray for UG

Please pray for the UG to take off running. The Lord knows exactly what needs to be done and how to get it done. Help up pray for churches to sprout up all over Sandoval County. Pray for laborers to be called and sent forth into the harvest. God is not limited by COVID-19, or anything else for that matter. What we pray for is wisdom to do the work that God has called us to. We continue to run things as close to normal as possible, offering our community a beacon of light despite the darkness shrouding our town. Please pray for the Lord to give us wisdom as we keep moving forward!

We want to thank you for your faithful prayers and support of the ministry the Lord has called us to. We couldn't do what we do without you. We pray the Lord will bless you this next year and trust that 2021 will bring hosts of souls into His Kingdom.

Your missionaries...

The Rodney Lane Family